BLOOMINGTON SPRINGS CEMETERY

Putnam Co., TN

Located: Across the road from Old Bloomington School, now a community center. There are several marked with slate or fieldstone markers and some, unreadable lettering. Recorded by Maurine Ensor Patton, 27 May 1982.

Sources: findagrave, ancestry.com & pp. 43 & 44 Putnam County Tennessee Cemeteries by Maurine Ensor Patton and Doris Garrison Gilbert. Research by Audrey J. Lambert.

Eliza B. Allen

b. 3 March 1908 – d. 17 August 1908.

Francis Marion Anderson

b. 23 February 1827, Blackburn's Fork, Jackson Co., TN – d. 9 November 1903, DeKalb Co., TN, md on the 4th of January 1849, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN to **Frances Almeda (Ritchie) Anderson**, b. 1 May 1834, Jackson Co., TN – d. 25 May 1928, Jackson Co., TN, d/o **David Ritchie & Polly Loveall**. Francis Marion Anderson, s/o **Thomas Shirley Anderson Sr.** (1779-1858) & Judith Robinson (1785-1868), both buried in Allen & Anderson Graveyard, Blackburn Fork, Jackson Co., TN. *See Polly M. (Anderson) Maddux buried in Bloomington Springs Cemetery.

Capt. Francis served in the Civil War in the U.S. Army, 1st Regm't. On 30 November 1864 the 1th Regm't was in the Battle of Nashville and only one man was wounded, on 5 March 1865 they returned to Nashville, TN from duty in NC. On 30 June 1865 the 1st Regm't was mustered out at Nashville, TN. Family listed in 10th Dist., Jackson Co., TN - 1850 census living next to his Uncle Garland Anderson. Francis was known as "Capt. France", he took part in Jacquess affair, related in "Lend An Ear" Heritage of the TN Upper Cumberland: Calvin Dickinson; Larry Whiteaker; Leo McGee & Homer Kemp. Francis M. Anderson: Pension claim, No. 238855 Capt. Co. C 1st TN Mounted Infantry.

John David Anderson

1884.

b. 18 November 1860, Jackson Co., TN – d. 2 August 1890, Jackson Co., TN, md Lucetta "Lou" Siddie Garrison - b. 1 December 1869 – d. 21 June 1952, d/o Malburn A. Garrison & Elizabeth "Bettie" Anderson. John David Anderson, s/o Francis Marion Anderson (1827-1903) & Frances Almeda Pitchis/Ritchie (1834-1928).

Mary Frances (McDonald) Anderson

b. 1825, Granville, TN – d. March 1901, Bloomington Springs, Putnam Co., TN, md **Overton B. "Dr. B." Anderson**, b. 25 January 1825, Jackson Co., TN – d. 28 June 1908, Bloomington Springs, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **Andrew Anderson** & **Dorcas Clark**. Mary Frances (McDonald) Anderson, d/o **James Porter McDonald** & **Susan Sophia Edleman**.

MARY FRANCES "POP" MCDONALD, daughter of James Porter McDonald and Susan Sophia Edleman, was born about 1825, near Granville, in Jackson County,

Tennessee. She was married to Overton B. Anderson on October 15, 1845, in Smith County. She was the mother of eight, possibly nine, children: (1) Infant Anderson, born and died July 1846, (2) Andrew Jackson "Dinks" Anderson, 1849-1895, (3) Eliza Jane "Sis" Anderson Womack, 1852-1940, (4) James Clark Anderson, born 1854, (5) Martha Ann Anderson Wilbanks, born 1856, (6) Susan Anderson Austin, born 1857, (7) Tennessee "Tennie" F. Anderson Massey, born 1861,(8) Possible child was Warren Anderson, born 1862, and (9) Marina "Mary" Frances Anderson King, born 1864.

Pop Anderson's nephew, Haskell McDonald, interviewed by researchers in 1973, remembered her as being "a very good woman, one of the best women I ever seen." He told a story which happened in Smith County, when one of her children was a baby. She had placed the baby in a crib in the yard. The story goes, that Overton B., returned home, riding a horse, and in an inebriated condition. He came running through the yard, mounted on the horse, and jumped over the baby's crib. Apparently, this was not the first time that he had arrived home in an inebriated condition. In retaliation, "Pop" took an ax in hand and chopped the wooden spokes from Overton's new wagon, his "pride and joy." The story did not relate whether or not there was a lesson learned!

According to the pension papers of Overton B. Anderson, Mary "Pop" McDonald Anderson died in March 1901 at Bloomington Springs in Putnam County, Tennessee, where she and O. B. had moved in 1894. (Informant was M. M. Smith, who lived next door to O.B. Anderson in 1900). However, "Dr. B. Anderson" is listed in the 1900 census of Putnam County, Tennessee as widowed; he is living next door to Mac and Carmilla Smith and a boarder "Bethel Gipson," aged 25, is living in the house with O.B. It seems likely from this census information, that M. M. Smith estimated the date of Mary Anderson's death, and March of 1901 is probably incorrect. Mary "Pop" McDonald Anderson's burial place is uncertain. It has been suggested that her grave may have been one of three Anderson family graves on the hill in front of their home in Bloomington Springs. There are no markers. (Source of possible burial location: Walter Hughes Anderson, grandson).

Overton B. "Dr. B." Anderson Obt.

b. 25 January 1825, Jackson Co., TN – d. 28 June 1908, Bloomington Springs, Putnam Co., TN, md **Mary Frances (McDonald) Anderson**, b. 1825, Granville, TN – d. March 1901, Bloomington Springs, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **James Porter McDonald & Susan Sophia Edleman**. Overton B. "Dr. B." Anderson, s/o **Andrew Anderson & Dorcas Clark**.

OVERTON B. "Dr. B" ANDERSON, son of Andrew Anderson and Dorcas Clark, was born January 25, 1825. His pension records gave his exact date of birth and Jackson County, Tennessee, as his birth location, and state that he had lived most of his life "near Maggart." It is believed that this area at that time was part of Jackson County, as the line shifted several times in those days. He was probably born in a little valley, near Maggart, and possibly, in the little cabin pictured in the Carthage Courier in March of 1972.

Overton married Mary "Pop" McDonald on October 15, 1845, in Smith County. They

lived in Smith County, most of their married life. O. B. served in the Mexican War, in Company H, First Tennessee Volunteers, for which he was to later receive a pension from the United States Government. He also served in the Confederate Army for about a year during the Civil War--he was a private in B Company, 7th Infantry. Civil War records for him indicate that he was 5 feet, six inches tall; had gray eyes, light hair, and light

C. Overton B. was involved in various land transactions in Smith County, some of which involved 30 acres left to him and his brother, William P., by their father, Andrew Anderson, in his will. William P., later sold his half of the land to Overton B., February 1, 1848. A picture of the old log cabin on the Anderson homestead appeared in The Carthage Courier, March 1, 1972. It may have been built and settled in by both Andrew Anderson (father of Overton B.) and Andrew Clark (uncle of Overton B.), when they came into the area shortly after the turn of the century. There is an old burying ground, north of the house, referred to as the Anderson Family Cemetery. O. B. and Mary McDonald sold their property in Smith County and bought property in Bloomington Springs, Putnam County, March 31, 1894.

On a trip to Smith and Putnam Counties, Tennessee, in 1973, the creator of this memorial interviewed several people (themselves advanced in age), who remembered Overton B. Anderson. Their remembrances are recounted: (1) O. B. was remembered by a nephew of his wife, Haskell McDonald, as a magician, who did magic tricks and was good with his hands. (2) Fanny Presley, of Baxter, Tennessee, in 1973, remembered that he mixed up a vial of medicine that cured her eyes when she was a small girl. The 1900 Census of Putnam County, Tennessee lists him as "Dr. B. Anderson," and listed his occupation as "Doctor." (3) Lula McBroom remembered that "Aunt Carmilla" and her husband, "Uncle Mac" lived in the house with and cared for "Uncle B," who was a "ball of knots from arthritis and rheumatism." The will of Overton B. Anderson, filed in 1908, left his property in Bloomington Springs to Carmilla Smith in exchange for her "seeing that he was cared for during the remainder of his life.")

G. Overton B. Anderson died at home in Bloomington Springs, on June 28, 1908. According to information given by M. M. Smith in the pension papers, O. B. was buried in the "Bloomington Springs Cemetery."

Polly Mary Whitefield Anderson

b. 15 February 1858 – d. 16 February 1891, md on the 17th of January 1884 to **John S. Maddux**, b. 14 February 1857, TN – d. 4 September 1901, thought to have died in Ireland, TX, s/o **Silas Foster Maddux & Jane P. Simmons. Polly Mary Whitefield (Maddux) Anderson**, d/o **Francis Marion Anderson** (1827-1903) & **Frances Almeda Ritchie** (1834-1928).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 325 – J. S. Maddux married 17 January 1884, Jackson Co., TN to P. W. Anderson).

Dora Frances Bowen

b. 15 October 1891 – d. 6 September 1901.

Baby son Dennis

b. & d. 3 March 1917, s/o **Dave Dennis** & **Florence Hawkins** (1897-1917). *See Florence (Hawkins) Dennis buried in Bloomington Springs Cemetery.

Florence (Hawkins) Dennis

b. 18 May 1897 – d. 4 March 1917, md **Dave Dennis**.

James Elbert Dodson

b. 13 February 1844 – d. 2 February 1885, md Margaret Elizabeth "Bettie" (Gentry) Dodson Anderson, b. 1 October 1850 – d. 20 March 1940, d/o Meredith Jurdan Gentry (1823-1897) & Frances Ann Shanks (1828-1890). James Elbert Dodson, s/o Rev. Thomas Richard Dodson (1820-1893) & Martha Ann Johnson (1821-1906), both buried in Dodson Chapel Cemetery, Overton Co., TN. Margaret Elizabeth "Bettie" (Gentry) Dodson Anderson md also Walter "Walt" Robinson Anderson (1843-1928), buried in Smellage Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

Rev. Thomas Richard Dodson was the founder, organizer, and builder of the Dodson Chapel Methodist Church in 1872.

Clide Dyer

b. 20 August 1921, Putnam Co., TN – d. 20 August 1921, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **John Thomas Dyer** (1891-1940) & **Myrtie Lavonia Blair** (1897-1966). Myrtie L. (Blair) Dyer is buried in Cookeville City Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. John Thomas Dyer is buried in Odd Fellows Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

Hustain Sid Dver

b. 19 June 1915, Bloomington Springs, TN – d. 15 July 1918, Bloomington Springs, TN, s/o **John Thomas Dyer** (1891-1940) & **Myrtie Lavonia Blair** (1897-1966). Myrtie L. (Blair) Dyer is buried in Cookeville City Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. John Thomas Dyer is buried in Odd Fellows Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

James P. Dver

b. 18 October 1841, Jackson Co., TN – d. 20 November 1917, Putnam Co., TN, md 2nd on the 6th of October 1880, Putnam Co., TN to **Elizabeth (Smith) Dyer**. James P. Dyer, s/o **William Riley Dyer** (1818-1897) & **Mahala Carr Harper**. James P. Dyer was md 1st to **Sally Jane (Pippin) Dyer**, b. 1844, TN – d. 1870, Jackson Co., TN.



(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 270 – J. P. Dyer married 6 October 1880, Putnam Co., TN to Elizabeth Smith).

(Pictured: James P. Dyer).

(1860 census 10th Civil Dist., Jackson Co., TN: Dwl: 250 – **Rial Dyer** is head of household, md to **Mahala**, 47 yrs. old, TN. Children: **James**, 20 yrs. old; Sally, 18 yrs. old; Louisa, 15 yrs. old; Frances, 13

yrs. old; George, 11 yrs. old; Jane, 7 yrs. old; Franklin, 5 yrs. old & Ardelia Dyer, 3 yrs. old. Also living in the household: Hannah Carr, 57 yrs. old. All born in TN).

(1870 census 12th Civil Dist., Jackson Co., TN: Dwl: 8 – **George Dyer** is head of household, 20 yrs. old, TN, md to **Sarah**, 23 yrs. old, TN. Child: Laura Dyer, +/12 yrs. old, TN).

(1870 census 12th Civil Dist., Jackson Co., TN: Dwl: 10 - **William R. Dyer** is head of household, 52 yrs. old, TN, md to **Mahaly**, 53 yrs. old, TN. Children: **James**, 29 yrs. old; **Jane**, 26 yrs. old; Franklin P., 16 yrs. old; Cordela, 13 yrs. old; William R., 2 yrs. old & Martha B. Dyer, 1 yr. old. All born in TN).

Census Place: 1880 District 7, Putnam Co, TN

Source: FHL Film 1255275 National Archives Film T9-1275 Page 149A

Dwl: 92

	Relation Sex		Marr	Race	Age	Birthplace
Riley DYER	Self	M	M	W	62	TN
Occ:	Farmer	Fa: NC	Mo: VA			
Mahala DYER	Wife	F	M	W	63	TN
		Fa: TN	Mo: TN			
Allice DYER	GDau	F	S	W	8	TN
Occ:	At Hom	e	Fa: PA	Mo: VA	L	
Ann DYER	GDau	F	S	W	5	TN
		Fa: TN	Mo: TN			
Hannah CARR	SisterL	F		W	79	VA
		Fa: PA	Mo: VA	L		
Codilla DYER	Dau	F		W	21	TN
Occ:	At Hom	e	Fa: TN	Mo: TN		

(1900 census, 18th Civil Dist., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 94 – **James Dyer** is head of household, 50 yrs. old, b. April 1850, TN, md 18 yrs. to **Elizabeth**, 40 yrs. old, b. March 1860, TN, 5 children born, 5 children living. Children: Leiner, 16 yrs. old, b. March 1884; Corra, 14 yrs. old, b. January 1886; John, 12 yrs. old, b. March 1888; Hop, 8 yrs. old, b. March 1892 & Vallie Dyer, 4 yrs. old, b. March 1896. All born in TN).

(1910 census, 18th Civil Dist., Front Street, Bloomington Springs Town, Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 167 – **James P. Dyer** is head of household, 68 yrs. old (M2), md 28 yrs. to **Elizabeth**, 42 yrs. old, TN, (M1), 6 children born, 6 children living. Children: Hop L., 18 yrs. old; Elvey, 13 yrs. old & Mittie Dyer, 2 yrs. old. All born in TN).

Mary (Apple) Ferrell

b. August 1835, TN – d. 1911, md **Wade Ferrell**, b. December 1832, TN. Children: Jocephus Seph Ferrell (1873-1950) md Nannie D. Stanton (1878-1951), both buried in Cookeville City Cemetery; Frank C. Ferrell (1876-1951) md Mattie Cora Brown (1885-1967), both buried in Cookeville City Cemetery.

*See Frank C. Ferrell Obt. buried in Cookeville City Cemetery.

(1870 census 12th Civil Dist., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 78 - **W. J. Ferrell** is head of household, 37 yrs. old, TN, md to **Mary**, 35 yrs. old, TN. Children: Alcy, 14 yrs. old; Sydney, 10 yrs. old; Iden, 8 yrs. old; Lafayette, 4 yrs. old; Tennessee, 2 yrs. old & Robert Ferrel, 5/12 yrs. old. All born in TN).

Census Place: 1880 District 5, Jackson Co, TN

Source: FHL Film 1255264 National Archives Film T9-1264 Page 252C

Dwl: 221

Relation Sex Marr Race Age Birthplace
Wade FERRIL Self M M W 48 TN

Occ: Farmer Fa: TN Mo: TN

Mary FERRIL	Wife	F	M	W	45	TN
Occ:	Keeping	House	Fa: TN	Mo: TN		
May FERRIL	Dau	F	S	W	21	TN
Occ:	At Hom	e	Fa: TN	Mo: TN		
Sidney FERRIL	Son	M	S	W	18	TN
Occ:	Works (On Farm	Fa: TN	Mo: TN		
Ida FERRIL	Dau	F	S	W	17	TN
Occ:	At Hom	e	Fa: TN	Mo: TN		
Lafayette FERRI	LSon	M	S	W	15	TN
Occ:	Works (On Farm	Fa: TN	Mo: TN		
James FERRIL	Son	M	S	W	13	TN
Occ:	Works (On Farm	Fa: TN	Mo: TN		
Tennie FERRIL	Dau	F	S	W	11	TN
Occ:	At Hom	e	Fa: TN	Mo: TN		
George FERRIL	Son	M	S	W	8	TN
Occ:	At Hom	e	Fa: TN	Mo: TN		
Josephus FERRII	LSon	M	S	W	7	TN
Occ:	At Hom	e	Fa: TN	Mo: TN		
Frank FERRIL	Son	M	S	W	4	TN
Occ:	At Hom	e	Fa: TN	Mo: TN		

(1900 census 5th Civil Dist., Jackson Co., TN: Dwl: - 19 - **Wade Ferrell** is head of household, 67 yrs. old, b. December 1832, TN, md to **Mary**, 64 yrs. old, b. August 1835, TN. Children: George R., 29 yrs. old, b. May 1871, TN & Frank C. Ferrell, 24 yrs. old, b. January 1876, TN).

(1910 census 7th Civil Dist., Chester, TN: Dwl: **Chester Freeman** is head of household, 27 yrs. old, TN, md to **Mallie**, 27 yrs. old, TN. Children: Eugene F. Freeman, 2 yrs. old, TN. Also living in the household: **Mary Ferrell, aunt**, 75 yrs. old, TN & Marshal Long, hired hand, 20 yrs. old, TN).

Sidney B. Ferrell

b. 24 January 1911 – d. 26 June 1911.

E. T. Foster

1 January 1820 – d. 20 November 1889.

William Harrison Fry

b. 29 November 1919 – d. 27 February 1920.

Bolivar Houston Gentry

b. 18 December 1861, Putnam Co., TN – d. 2 May 1925, Putnam Co., TN, md **Julia Frances (Gibson) Gentry**, b. 14 July 1868 – d. 7 July 1904. Bolivar Houston Gentry, s/o **Meredith Jurdan Gentry** (1823-1897) & **Frances Ann Shanks** (1828-1890). Bolivar Houston Gentry also md to **Eliza A. (DeLong) Gentry**.

- *See Charles W. Gentry buried in Bloomington Springs Cemetery.
- *See Meredith Jurdan Gentry buried in Bloomington Springs Cemetery.
- *See Jennie Mae (Gentry) Presley buried in Bloomington Springs Cemetery.

(1910 census 18th Civil Dist., Front St., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 169 - **Bolliver H. Gentry** is head of household, 50 yrs. old, TN, widow, md 2 yrs. Children: Ellen F., 20 yrs. old; Maude E., 18 yrs. old; Charlie W., 15 yrs. old; Jennie M., 13 yrs. old & **Eliza A. Gentry, wife, 46 yrs. old, (M2), md 2 yrs.**).

(1920 census 18th Civil Dist., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 69 - **Charlie Gentry** is head of household, 25 yrs. old, TN, widow. Child: Cloata Gentry, 6 yrs. old, TN. Living in the household: **Bolivar H. Gentry**, **father**, 60 yrs. old, TN, widow).

Calanthy Etta Gentry

b. 27 May 1898 – d. 8 July 1899.

Charles W. Gentry

b. 21 July 1894, TN – d. 26 September 1935, s/o **Bolivar Houston Gentry** (1861-1925) & **Julia Frances Gibson** (1868-1904).

*See Bolivar Houston Gentry buried in Bloomington Springs Cemetery.

Mamie (Tilley) Gentry

b. 2 January 1897 – d. 10 September 1919.

Meredith Jurdan Gentry

b. 2 October 1823, Jackson Co., TN – d. 8 January 1897, TN,(Co B 1st TN Mtd Inf), md 1st on the 25th of April 1848 to **Frances Ann (Shanks) Gentry**, b. 28 February 1828, VA – d. 29 March 1890, d/o **William Simon Shanks** (1799-1841) & **Margaret "Peggy" Maddux** (1803-1867). Meredith Jurdan Gentry md 2nd to **Josephine (Shanks) Maxwell Gentry**, b. 28 July 1824 – d. 23 May 1906. Meredith Jurdan Gentry, s/o **Robert Gentry II** & **Nancy Harris**. Josephine (Shanks) Maxwell Gentry md 1st to **Gordon Cloyd Maxwell** (1825-1886), both buried in Gordon Maxwell Family Graveyard, Putnam Co., TN located on the old Blanchard Duke place now owned by Jerry Tucker. Josephine (Shanks) Maxwell Gentry, d/o **William Simon Shanks** (1799-1841) & **Margaret "Peggy" Maddux** (1803-1867).

*See Bolivar Houston Gentry buried in Bloomington Springs Cemetery.

Source: Jackson County, Tennessee – 1850 census - Dist. 12

Dwl: 379 Family: 379 Line: 3

Meradith J. Gentry 26 M W Farming (Value of Real Estate, 200) TN *Meredith Jurdan Gentry, s/o Robert Gentry & Nancy Harris.*

Meredith md 1st Frances Ann Shanks and 2nd her sister, Josephine Maxwell Shanks.

Frances 22 F W VA Frances Ann Shanks, d/o William Simon & Margaret "Peggy" (Maddux) Shanks Robert 1 M W TN Robert Simon "Bob" Gentry md 2nd to Lucinda M. "Lucy" Franklin.

Source: Putnam County, Tennessee – 1870 census - Dist. 11

Dwl: 123 Family: 123

M. J. Gentry 45 M W Farmer (Value of real estate, 2000) TN *Meredith Jurdan Gentry, s/o Robert Gentry & Nancy Harris. Meredith md 1st Frances Ann Shanks and 2nd her sister, Josephine Maxwell Shanks.*

Frances 42 F W Keeps House VA Frances Ann Shanks, d/o William Simon & Margaret "Peggy" (Maddux) Shanks

R.S. 21 M W Farm Laborer (Value of real estate, 150) TN Robert Simon "Bob" Gentry md 1st Maudie Carlantha "Clanthia" Bockman

Nancy J. 18 F W TN

Julia V. 16 F W TN

Bolivar H. 10 M W TN

William S. 8 M W TN William "Bill" Riley Stokes Gentry (1862-1937) md Maggie Gentry (1866-1940)

Alvin G. 5 M W TN

Parnelia J. 3 F W TN

Eliza F. 1 F W TN

Census Place: 1880 District 6, Putnam Co, TN

Source:	FHL Film	125527	75 Natio	nal Archi	ves Film	T9-1275	Page 143A
	Relation S	ex	Marr	Race	Age	Birthpla	ce
Meredith GENT	'RY S	elf	M	M	W	57	TN
Occ:	Gospel Pro	eacher	Fa: VA	Mo: VA			
Frances GENTI	RY V	Vife	F	M	W	54	VA
Occ:	Keeping F	House	Fa: VA	Mo: VA			
Bollivar GENTR	Y S	on	M	S	W	20	TN
Occ:	Works On	Farm	Fa: TN	Mo: VA			
John GENTRY	C	Son	M	S	W	9M	TN
	F	a: TN	Mo: TN				

Asa Young Gibson

b. 8 September 1846, TN – d. 29 October 1910, md 1st Ellenor "Ellen" Jane (Gentry) Gibson, b. 24 September 1843, Jackson Co., TN – d. 22 September 1888, d/o Silas Whitney/William Gentry & Mary Jane Kerr Lindsey. Asa Young Gibson md 2nd to Martha (Harris) Gibson (1875-1945), buried in Double Springs Cemetery. Asa Young Gibson, s/o William B. Gibson & Lucy A. Tibbs.

Charles McCabe Harris

b. 10 January 1906 – d. 10 November 1907.

Mary Ann Hawkins

b. 15 April 1856 – d. 14 February 1928.

Agnes Lee Jernigan

b. 13 December 1877 – d. 13 September 1907, d/o **Burrell B. Jernigan** (1825-1899) & **Mahulda ''Huldah'' L. Jared** (1847-1925).

Ann B. Jernigan

b. 21 November 1880 – d. 8 October 1881, d/o **Burrell B. Jernigan** (1825-1899) & **Mahulda "Huldah" L. Jared** (1847-1925).

Burrell B. Jernigan

b. 1825, NC – d. 19 September 1899, md 1st to **Sarah E. (unknown) Jernigan**, b. 16 September 1845, TN – d. 27 September 1874. Burrell B. Jernigan, md 2nd to **Mahulda** "**Huldah" L. (Jared) Jernigan**, b. 19 July 1847, Bloomington Springs, TN – d. 5 January 1925, Bloomington Springs, TN, d/o **Joseph Jared** (1800-1885) & **Rachel Rhea Ray** (1810-1891), both buried in Brewington Graveyard, Putnam Co., TN. Burrell B. Jernigan, s/o **Kedar & Sarah Jernigan**.

^{*}See Alvin Phylander "Phy" Gibson buried in Cookeville City Cemetery.

^{*}See Edward Young "Charlie" Gibson Obt. buried in Cookeville City Cemetery.

^{*}See Burrell B. Jernigan buried in Bloomington Springs Cemetery.

^{*}See Agnes Lee Jernigan buried in Bloomington Springs Cemetery.

^{*}See William Thomas Jernigan buried in Bloomington Springs Cemetery.

(1870 census, Hazelwood Twp., Webster, MO: Dwl: 63 - **Thomas B. Jernigan** is head of household, 36 yrs. old, NC, md to **Sarah E.**, 24 yrs. old, TN. Child: William Jernigan, 1 yr. old, MO).

Census Place: 1880 District 6, Putnam Co., TN

Source: FHL Film 1255275 National Archives Film T9-1275 Page 143A

Dwl: 3

D 111. 3								
R	elation		Sex	Marr	Race	Age	Birthplace	
Burrell JERNIC	GAN S	elf	M	M	W	55	NC	
Occ: R	etail Dr	ygoo	ds	Fa: NC	Mo: No	С		
Huldah JERNI	GAN W	Vife	F	M	W	32	TN	
Occ: K	eeping	House	e	Fa: TN	Mo: Tl	N		
William JERNIC	GAN S	on	M	S	W	11	TN	
	Fa: NCMo: TN							
Agnes JERNIGA	AN D	au	F	S	W	2	TN	
	F	a: NC	Mo: Tl	N				
Joseph JERNIGA	AN S	on	M	S	W	1	TN	
-	F	a: NC	Mo: Tl	N				
Sarah JERNIG	AN M	Iothe	rF	W	W	85	NC	
Occ: K	eeping	House	e	Fa: NC	Mo: No	С		
Easter JERNIG	AN S	ister	F	S	W	50	NC	
	F	a: NC	Mo: No	C				

Burrell C. Jernigan

b. 30 November 1884, TN – d. 10 October 1886, s/o **Burrell B. Jernigan** (1825-1899) & **Mahulda "Huldah" L. Jared** (1847-1925).

Census Place: 1880 District 6, Putnam Co., TN

Source: FHL Film 1255275 National Archives Film T9-1275 Page 143A

Dwl: 3

Relation	Sex	Marr	Race	Age	Birthpl	lace
Burrell JERNIGAN	Self	M	M	W	55	NC
Occ: Retail	Drygoo	ds	Fa: NC	CMo: N	C	
Huldah JERNIGAN	Wife	F	M	W	32	TN
Occ: Keepir	ng Hous	e	Fa: TN	Mo: T	N	
William JERNIGAN	Son	M	S	W	11	TN
	Fa: NO	CMo: T	N			
Agnes JERNIGAN	Dau	F	S	W	2	TN
_	Fa: NO	CMo: T	N			
Joseph JERNIGAN	Son	M	S	W	1	TN
-	Fa: NO	CMo: T	N			
Sarah JERNIGAN	Mothe	erF	W	W	85	NC
Occ: Keepir	ng Hous	e	Fa: NC	CMo: N	C	
Easter JERNIGAN	_		S	W	50	NC
	Fa: NO	CMo: N	C			

J. Benton Jernigan

b. 1 September 1895, Putnam Co., TN – d. 12 November 1895, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **Charlie Patrick Jernigan** (1871-1935) & **Evola Shaw** (1879-1966).

James Patrick Jernigan

b. 27 August 1865, TN – d. 20 February 1905, md **Sallie (unknown) Jernigan**. James Patrick Jernigan, s/o **Thomas Bright Jernigan**, NC & **Elizabeth (unknown) Jernigan**.

(1860 census 6th Dist., White Plains, Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 363 – **T. B. Jernigan** is head of household, 27 yrs. old, NC, md to **Elizabeth A.,** 25 yrs. old, NC. Children: Martha, 4 yrs. old, NC & Kader Jernigan, 1 yr. old, NC).

(1870 census, Hazelwood Twp., Webster, MO: Dwl: 64 - **Thomas B. Jernigan** is head of household, 36 yrs. old, NC, md to **Elisabeth A.**, 34 yrs. old, TN. Children: Martha E., 14 yrs. old; Kader, 10 yrs. old; Mary J., 9 yrs. old; Isabela, 7 yrs. old; **James P.**, 5 yrs. old & Thomas B. Jernigan, 1 yr. old. All born in TN).

Census Place: 1880 District 7, Putnam Co, TN

Source: FHL Film 1255275 National Archives Film T9-1275 Page 152D

Dwl: 160

Relation	Sex	Marr	Race	Age	Birthp	lace	
Thomas JERNIGAN	Self	M	W	W	48	NC	
Occ: Farmer Fa: NCMo:							
Ann JERNIGAN	Dau	F	S	W	27	TN	
	Fa: No	CMo:	-				
Cades JERNIGAN	Son	M		W	20	TN	
	Fa: No	CMo:	-				
Mary JERNIGAN	Dau	F	S	W	18	TN	
Occ: Keepii	Fa: No	CMo:					
James JERNIGAN	Son	M		W	14	TN	
	Fa: No	CMo:					
Thomas JERNIGAN	Son	M	S	W	11	TN	
	Fa: No	CMo:					
George JERNIGAN	Son	M	S	W	9	TN	
	Fa: No	CMo:					
Sarah JERNIGAN	Dau	F	S	W	6	TN	
	Fa: Tì	V Мо:					

(1900 census 18th Civil Dist., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 95 – **Bright Jernigan** is head of household, 66 yrs. old., b. April 1836, TN, widow. Children: Bright, 32 yrs. old, b. May 1868; George, 30 yrs. old, b. January 1870 & Martha Jernigan, 27 yrs. old., b. May 1877. All born in TN).

(1900 census 18th Civil Dist., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 96 - **Patrick Jernigan** is head of household, 34 yrs. old, b. April 1866, TN, md 12 yrs. to **Sallie**, 28 yrs. old, b. April 1872, TN, 6 children born, 6 children living. Children: Lissie, 10 yrs. old, b. March 1890;

Corra, 8 yrs. old, b. March 1892; Mary, 7 yrs. old, b. April 1893; John, 5 yrs. old, b. February 1895; Lovey, 3 yrs. old, b. February 1897 & Narsisa Jernigan, 1 yr. old, b. March 1899. All born in TN).

James M. Jernigan

b. 11 January 1859, White Co., TN – d. 17 October 1887, s/o **Wiley Jernigan & Sarah Jane "Sallie" Short**.

Joseph Whitley Jernigan

b. 26 February 1879, Bloomington Springs, Putnam Co., TN – d. 15 May 1937, s/o **Burrell B. Jernigan** (1825-1899) & **Mahulda "Huldah" L. Jared** (1847-1925).

Census Place: 1880 District 6, Putnam Co., TN

Source: FHL Film 1255275 National Archives Film T9-1275 Page 143A

Dwl: 3

	Relatio	n	Sex	Marr	Race	Age	Birthplace
Burrell JERN	IIGAN	Self	M	M	W	55	NC
Occ:	Retail 1	Drygoo	ds	Fa: NO	CMo: N	C	
Huldah JERN	NIGAN	Wife	F	M	W	32	TN
Occ:	Keepin	g Hous	se	Fa: TN	Mo: T	N	
William JERN	IIGAN	Son	M	S	W	11	TN
		Fa: NO	CMo: T	N			
Agnes JERNI	GAN	Dau	F	S	W	2	TN
_		Fa: NO	CMo: T	N			
Joseph JERN	IGAN	Son	M	S	W	1	TN
_		Fa: NO	CMo: T	N			
Sarah JERNI	GAN	Mothe	erF	W	W	85	NC
Occ:	Keepin	g Hous	se	Fa: NO	CMo: N	C	
Easter JERN	-	_		S	W	50	NC
		Fa: NO	CMo: N	\mathbf{C}			

Sarah E. Jernigan

b. 16 September 1845 – d. 27 September 1874, w/o **Burrell B. Jernigan** (1825-1899). *See Burrell B. Jernigan buried in Bloomington Springs Cemetery.

Talmadge Linnie Jernigan

b. 15 June 1897, TN – d. 10 December 1897, s/o **Franklin Pierce Jernigan & Ella T. Maddux**. Franklin Pierce Jernigan, s/o **Wiley Jernigan & Sarah Jane "Sallie" Short**.

<u>Franklin Pierce Jernigan</u> – b. 1 July 1875, TN – d. 29 August 1932, Clay Co., AR, md Ella T. Maddux, b. 5 June 1878, TN – d. 15 August 1961, Clay Co., AR. *Lived and died in Arkansas near Little Rock, he was a Methodist Preacher.*

- ...Earnest Deloy Jernigan b. 24 January 1899, TN d. March 1972, AR. Graduated from the University of Louisville Dental School.

 Moved to Little Rock, Arkansas in 1923. He was a Dentist in Little Rock, Arkansas.
- ...Jesse Dwight Jernigan b. 19 November d. November 1911 Buried: +Smellage Cemetery, Boma, Putnam Co., TN

...Talmadge Linnie Jernigan – b. 15 June 1897 – d. 10 December 1897 Buried: +Bloomington Springs Cemetery, Bloomington, Putnam Co., TN

Franklin Pierce Jernigan, b. July 1875, TN, son of Wiley Jernigan, married Ella T. Maddux, b. June 1878, TN. He was a Methodist Minister at the age of 17 and it was though this medium that he became acquainted with the Jernigans in North Carolina. My grandmother Draughon died in December 1916 and her death notice was recorded in the Methodist magazine which gave her survivors among them Mrs. E. H. Jernigan of Dunn, NC. When Franklin Pierce saw this, he wrote to my father who answered immediately. Sometime later, he came to our home for a visit and at the time he stated that Kedar Jernigan was his grandfather. He came to Dunn many times later, and visited among the older Jernigans. He died while returning home to Arkansas after attending a Jernigan-Denning family reunion. His son Ernest Deloy Jernigan, b. Jan. 1899 – d. 1972 was a Dentist in Little Rock, AR. **Bio source**: *Jernigan Reunion* by Lillian Jernigan Worley, pg. 42.

(1900 census Reyno, Randolph, Walnut St., AR: Dwl: 218 - **Franklin P. Jernigan** is head of household, 24 yrs. old, b. July 1875, TN, md to **Ella T.,** 21 yrs. old, b. June 1878, TN. Child: Earnest D. Jernigan, 1 yr. old, b. January 1899, TN).

(1910 census Wellborn, Suwannee Co., FL: Dwl: 240 - **Frank P. Jernigan** is head of household, 34 yrs. old, TN, (father born in NC, mother, TN), md 13 yrs. to **Ella T.**, 32 yrs. old, TN, 5 children born, 2 children living. Children: Earnest D., 11 yrs. old, TN & Jewell E. Jernigan, 6 yrs. old, TN).

(1920 census, Corning, Clay Co., AR: Dwl: 144 – **Frank P. Jernigan** is head of household, 44 yrs. old, TN, md to **Ella**, 41 yrs. old, TN. Child: E. D. Jernigan, 20 yrs. old, single, TN. Also living in the household: Alfred Maddux, brother-in-law, 31 yrs. old, TN & mrs. Irene Maddux, sister-in-law, 31 yrs. old, GA).

(1930 census, Corning, Clay Co., AR: Dwl: 211 – **Frank P. Jernigan** is head of household, 54 yrs. old, TN, (21 yrs. old 1st marriage), md to **Ella**, 52 yrs. old, TN, (18 yrs. old 1st marriage).

William Thomas Jernigan

b. 23 December 1868, Putnam Co,. TN – d. 28 February 1950, Putnam Co,. TN, md Mary Addival (Caruthers) Jernigan, b. 14 June 1869, Putnam Co., TN – d. 26 June 1918, Putnam Co,. TN, d/o John Henry Caruthers (1836-1922) & Catherine Cassie Moore (1841-1909). William Thomas Jernigan, s/o Burrell B. Jernigan (1825-1899) & Mahulda "Huldah" L. Jared (1847-1925).

Census Place: 1880 District 6, Putnam Co., TN

Source: FHL Film 1255275 National Archives Film T9-1275 Page 143A

Dwl: 3

Birthplace Relation Sex Marr Race Age **Burrell JERNIGAN** Self M M W 55 NC Occ: Retail Drygoods Fa: NCMo: NC **Huldah JERNIGAN** Wife F M W 32 TNFa: TN Mo: TN Occ: Keeping House William JERNIGAN Son M S W 11 TN

	Fa: NO	CMo:	TN			
Agnes JERNIGAN	Dau	F	S	W	2	TN
	Fa: NO	CMo:	TN			
Joseph JERNIGAN	Son	M	S	W	1	TN
	Fa: NO	CMo:	TN			
Sarah JERNIGAN	Moth	erF	W	W	85	NC
Occ: Keepir	ng Hous	se	Fa: N	ICMo:	NC	
Easter JERNIGAN	Sister	F	S	W	50	NC
	Fa: NO	CMo:	NC			

Willie Myrtle Jernigan

b. 4 July 1912, White Co., TN – d. 28 November 1914, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **T. W. Jernigan & Ollie Whitaker**. DC#214, cemetery, Bloomington, TN.

M. F. Julian

b. 27 September 1873 – d. 7 February 1878.

Madison Jay Julian

b. 5 March 1850, Jackson Co., TN – d. 20 March 1919, Putnam Co., TN, md Nancie Ann (Isbell) Julian, b. 10 June 1848, Putnam Co., TN – d. 26 June 1915, Bloomington Springs, Putnam Co., TN, d/o James Livingston Isbell (1815-1880) & Rebecca Jones (1822-1870). James Livingston Isbell md 2nd Melvina Mitchell (1820-1874). Madison Jay Julian, s/o George W. "Uncle Bird" Julian (1825-1905) & Mary Clevenger (1830-1900). George W. "Uncle Bird" Julian, s/o Kelly Julian (1795-1870) & Mary Lucretia Lewis (1793-1840).

- *See Nancie Ann (Isbell) Julian
- *See Warner Miller Julian buried in Smellage Cemetery, Boma, Putnam Co., TN.
- *See William Jefferson Julian Obt. buried in Crest Lawn Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

Madison Jay Julian does not have a marker: Information from his Death Certificate: #47218, Bloomington Springs, Putnam Co., TN. Madison Jay Julian, b. 5 March 1850, Jackson Co., TN – d. 20 March 1919, Putnam Co., TN. Father: Bird Julian. Mother: Clevenger. Cause of Death: Paralysis.

(1850 census 12th Civil Dist., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 650 - **G. W. Julian** is head of household, 24 yrs. old, md to **Mary**, 20 yrs. old. Child: **Madison Julian**, 7/12 yrs. old, TN).

(1860 census 7th Civil Dist., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 650 - **G. W. Julian** is head of household, 33 yrs. old, TN, md to **Mary**, 30 yrs. old, TN. Children: **Madison J.**, 10 yrs. old; Robert F., 6 yrs. old; Joseph R., 3 yrs. old & Holland D. Julian, 6/12 yrs. old. All born in TN).

(1870 census 10th Civil Dist., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 97 - **G. W. Julian** is head of household, 43 yrs. old, TN, md to **Mary**, 40 yrs. old, TN. Children: **Madison**, 20 yrs. old; Robert, 16 yrs. old; Joseph, 13 yrs. old; Hellen, 10 yrs. old; Ruth, 6 yrs. old & George Julian, 3 yrs. old. All born in TN).

(1880 census 12th Civil Dist., Jackson Co., TN: Dwl: 4- **Madison Julen** is head of household, 30 yrs. old, TN, md to **Nancy A.,** 31 yrs. old, TN. Children: James W. Julen, 7 yrs. old; Hixie, 5 yrs. old & William Julen, 8 months old. All born in TN).

(1900 census 18th Civil Dist., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 74 – **Madison Jay Julian**, 50 yrs. old, b. March 1850, TN md 28 yrs. to **Nancy Isbell**, 52 yrs. old, b. June 1848, TN, 11 children born, 7 children living-Children: William, 20 yrs. old, b. December 1879; Rasher, son, 18 yrs. old, b. July 1882; Flounce, dau,15 yrs. old, b. June 1884; **Warner Miller**, 10 yrs. old, b. 11 September 1888 & Jesel "Jewell" Julian, dau.,8 yrs. old, b. December 1891. All born in TN).

(1900 census 18th Civil Dist., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 36 – **Bird Julian** is head of household, 72 yrs. old, b. April 1828, TN, widow, (parent both born in TN).

(1910 census 18th Civil Dist., Front St., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 184 Family: 187 – **Madison J. Julian** is head of household, 60 yrs. old, TN md 38 yrs. to **Nancy A.**, 62 yrs. old, TN, (father b. in KY, mother, TN), 11 children born, 6 children living. Children: Jewell B. Julian, 18 yrs. old, single, TN).

JULIAN, GEORGE W.: On Thursday night, Jan. 26th, George W. Julian, familiarly known as Uncle Bird Julian, breathed his last. Mr. Julian was in his eightieth year and has been a resident of Putnam county since his birth, April 25, 1825. He died after an illness of six weeks at the home of his son, George Julian, and endured patiently his suffering to the end.

Five children survive him and his devotion to them was the comment of the community. It is said of Uncle Bird that he was a good man, and many loved him for his kindness to them. He died in the faith of the Lord Jesus, and the funeral services were conducted at the home of George Julian, by Rev. Denham. [Date 2/15/1905, Vol. III, No. 2, Page 1]

Nancie Ann (Isbell) Julian

b. 10 June 1848, Putnam Co., TN – d. 26 June 1915, Bloomington Springs, Putnam Co., TN, md Madison Jay Julian, b. 20 March 1850, Jackson Co., TN – d. 20 March 1919, Putnam Co., TN, s/o George W. "Uncle Bird" Julian (1825-1905) & Mary Clevenger (1830-1900). Nancie Ann (Isbell) Julian, d/o James Livingston Isbell (1815-1880) & Rebecca Jones (1822-1870). James Livingston Isbell md 2nd Melvina Mitchell (1820-1874). James Livingston Isbell is buried in Cookeville City Cemetery, TN, he is the s/o John Isbell & Rachel Parsley. Place of Burial or Removal: Bloomington Springs. Undertaker: Jere Whitson Hardware. Male, white, married widow.
*See Madison Jay Julian

Nancie Ann (Isbell) Julian does not have a marker: Information from her Death Certificate: #47218, Bloomington Springs, Putnam Co., TN. Nancie An Julian, b. 10 June 1848, Putnam Co., TN - d. 26 June 1915, Bloomington Springs, Putnam Co., TN. Father: Bill Isbell. Mother: can't read. Cause of Death: Uremia poison, kidney and bladder disease for about 1 yr. Undertaker: Will Julian, Silver Point, TN. Date of Burial: 27 July 1915. Place of Burial or Removal: Bloomington Springs. Informant: Will Julian, Silver Point, TN. Female, white and married.

*See James Livingston "Jim" Isbell buried in Cookeville City Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

- *See Madison Jay Julian
- *See Warner Miller Julian buried in Smellage Cemetery, Boma, Putnam Co., TN.

(1860 census 9th Civil Dist., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 1008 – **James L. Isbell** is head of household, 45 yrs. old, TN, md to **Melvina**, 40 yrs. old, TN. Children: William J., 19 yrs. old; Alfred M., 17 yrs. old; **Nancy A.**, 13 yrs. old; Mary E., 8 yrs. old & Washington L. Isbel, 1/12 yrs. old. All born in TN. Also living in the household: Elizabeth Willis, 22 yrs. old, TN).

(1870 census 9th Civil Dist., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 10 – **J. L. Isbell** is head of household, 54 yrs. old, TN md to **Melvina**, 49 yrs. old, TN Children: **Nancy A.**, 21 yrs. old; Mary E., 17 yrs. old & Washington Isbell, 10 yrs. old. All born in TN. Also living in the household: Thomas Manard, 16 yrs. old, TN & B. F. Colemon, 21 yrs. old, TN).

(1880 census 12th Civil Dist., Jackson Co., TN: Dwl: 4- **Madison Julen** is head of household, 30 yrs. old, TN, md to **Nancy A.,** 31 yrs. old, TN. Children: James W. Julen, 7 yrs. old; Hixie, 5 yrs. old & William Julen, 8 months old. All born in TN).

(1900 census 18th Civil Dist., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 74 – **Madison Jay Julian**, 50 yrs. old, b. March 1850, TN md 28 yrs. to **Nancy Isbell**, 52 yrs. old, b. June 1848, TN, 11 children born, 7 children living-Children: William, 20 yrs. old, b. December 1879; Rasher, son, 18 yrs. old, b. July 1882; Flounce, dau,15 yrs. old, b. June 1884; **Warner Miller**, 10 yrs. old, b. 11 September 1888 & Jesel "Jewell" Julian, dau.,8 yrs. old, b. December 1891. All born in TN).

(1910 census 18th Civil Dist., Front St., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 184 Family: 187 – **Madison J. Julian** is head of household, 60 yrs. old, TN md 38 yrs. to **Nancy A.**, 62 yrs. old, TN, (father b. in KY, mother, TN), 11 children born, 6 children living. Children: Jewell B. Julian, 18 yrs. old, single, TN).

O. C. Julian

b. 20 November 1892 – d. October 1893.

George T. Lambert

b. 8 July 1888 – d. 15 April 1913.

Anna B. Lemons

b. 17 February 1888 – d. 19 September 1957.

Sallie Lemons

b. 25 June 1850 – d. 3 July 1930.

Note: Stone broken and patched. It also sits next to a fence and in behind a bush.

Polly Mary (Anderson) Maddux

b. 13 February 1858, TN – d. 16 February 1891, md on the 17th of January 1884 to **John S. Maddux**, b. 14 February 1857, Jackson Co., TN – d. 4 September 1901. Polly M. (Anderson) Maddux, d/o **Francis Marion Anderson** (1827-1903) & **Frances Almeda Ritchie** (1834-1928)

*See Francis Marion Anderson buried in Bloomington Springs Cemetery.

Bobie Maiera

Dates unknown.

Julia Maizell

Dates unknown.

Thomas Wright Matney

b. 1 April 1888 – d. 14 February 1890, s/o **T. W. & M. E. Matney**.

Thomas Wright Matney

Josephina M. Maxwell

b. 12 September 1885, TN – d. 28 March 1886, d/o **William "Bill" Taylor Maxwell** (1849-1925) & **Martha L. Hendley** (1849-1890). Martha is buried in Smellage Cemetery, Boma, Putnam Co., TN & William Maxwell is buried in Maxwell Cemetery, Jackson Co., AL.

Rutherford Hayes Maxwell

b. 9 July 1875, TN – d. 23 December 1886, s/o **William "Bill" Taylor Maxwell** (1849-1925) & **Martha L. Hendley** (1849-1890). Martha is buried in Smellage Cemetery, Boma, Putnam Co., TN & William Maxwell is buried in Maxwell Cemetery, Jackson Co., AL.

William Taylor Maxwell took his family and moved to Jackson Co., AL with the Crowell family. William and Martha used to own the farm that Virgil Timothy Denny lived on. It was located in the 11th Civil District of Putnam Co., TN. When Wm. moved he sold the farm to his brother Robert Filmore Maxwell and he sold it to Virgil Timothy Denny.

Census	Place:	1880	District 11.	Putnam	C_0	TN
Consus	i iacc.	1000	District 11.	i umam	\sim 0	111

Source: FHL Film 1255275 National Archives Film T9-1275 Page 163B

DWI. 33						
Relation	on	Sex	Marr	Race	Age	Birthplace
William T. MAXWELL	Self	M	M	W	31	TN
Occ: Farmer Fa: TN	Mo: V	'A				
Martha L. MAXWELL	Wife	F	M	W	31	TN
Occ: Keeping House	se	Fa: TN	Mo: T	N		
Linda F. MAXWELL	Dau	F	S	W	10	TN
Occ: At School	Fa: TN	NMo: T	N			
Mary M. MAXWELL	Dau	F	S	W	8	TN
Fa: TN	Mo: T	N				
Gordon MAXWELL	Son	M	S	W	6	TN
Fa: TN	Mo: T	N				
Rutherford H. MAXWELI	Son	M	S	W	1	TN
Fa: TN Mo: TN						
Florance MAXWELL Dau	F	S	W	1 M	TN	
Fa: TN	Mo: T	N				

David Lindsey McCaleb

b. 21 December 1838, TN – d. 31 October 1887, Dowell Town, TN, (Co K 1st TN Mtd. Inf., Union Army), md Fannie Evaline Shanks, b. 5 March 1838, TN - d. 10 March 1908, TN, d/o William Simon Shanks & Margaret "Peggy" Maddux. David Lindsey McCaleb, s/o Capt. Samuel Vanransalear Asiel Silo Moore McCaleb (1813-1893) & Elenor/Eleanor "Nellie" Rhea (Ray) McCaleb (1812-1890), both buried in Gentry Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

Children of Rev. David Lindsey McCaleb & Fannie Eveline Shanks are:

- 1. Margaret "Maggie" Ellen McCaleb, b. 26 September 1859 d. 20 June 1905 md on the 31st of August 1882 to James Preston Mahan, b. 30 October 1859, TN d. 12 December 1944, s/o William C. Mahan & Sarah Stewart. James P. Mahan & Margaret E. McCaleb are both buried in the Stewart Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.
- 2. Martha Jane McCaleb, b. 22 October 1861 d. 2 November 1939, md William Stanton Gentry, b. 3 May 1860 d. 8 March 1937, s/o Lewis P. Gentry & Martha Washington Buck. William S. Gentry & Martha Jane McCaleb are both buried in the Gentry Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.
- 3. Samuel Joseph "Joe" McCaleb, b. 4 May 1864 d. 21 June 1941, md Luella Harrison, b. 1861 d. 1934, both buried in the Gentry Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.
- 4. Sherman Grant McCaleb, b. 4 April 1866 d. 24 January 1924, Anthony, KS, md on the 3rd of July 1887 to Dorhula Christine Griffith, b. 19 April 1869, Anthony, KS. Children: Arthur McCaleb, b. 4 Jul. 1888 d. 18 Aug. 1941 md Lela Irene Emerie; Charley McCaleb & Pearl F. McCaleb.
- 5. William David McCaleb, b. 12 June 1867 d. 4 January 1941, md Lenora A. Brown, b. 30 May 1873 d. 26 September 1947, both buried in the Saylors Cemetery, White Co., TN.
- 6. Thomas Lafayette McCaleb, b. 10 June 1871 d. 29 October 1935, md Laura Jane Pendleton.
- 7. Harriet "Hattie" Mae McCaleb, b. 19 October 1873 d. 22 April 1943, md on the 13th of November 1901 to James Robert Clayton, b. 24 July 1868 d. 3 September 1956, s/o William "Willie" Clayton & Sarah Gallagher.
- 8. Josie McCaleb, b. 1877, md on the 4th of February 1904 to Jesse Bonds.

Source: Putnam County Herald, TN: Reel, 6 Mar. 1907 – 29 Sept. 1910 (end of reel): March 18, 1908 Cookeville, Rt. 2, **Mrs. Eva McCaleb** died Tuesday. She leaves 7 children to mourn her loss. We extend our sympathy to the bereaved family.

George Washington "Goot" Medlev

b. 12 November 1832, Jackson Co., TN – d. 6 March 1916, DeKalb Co., TN, Wives: md 1st on the 3rd of March 1852, DeKalb Co., TN to **Amanda (Smith) Medley**, md 2nd on the 9th of March 1893, Putnam Co., TN to **Fannie (Childress) Medley** and md 3rd **Sarah (Merritt) Garner** (1840-1920), (widow of John Garner). George Washington Medley, s/o **George Medley** (1795-1850) & **Mary "Polly" Howell**.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 227 – George W. Medley married 9 March 1893, Putnam Co., TN to Fannie Childress).

GEORGE W. MEDLEY 1st TENNESSEE MOUNTED INFANTRY USA

PERSONAL INFORMATION

Born: 12 November 1833 in Jackson County, Tennessee **Died:** 6 March 1916 in Putnam County, Tennessee

Buried: Bloomington Springs Cemetery, Putnam County, Tennessee

Parents: George and Polly (Howell) Medley

1st Married: Amanda D. Smith in 1852 in Jackson County, Tennessee

Born: about 1835 in DeKalb County, Tennessee

Died: after 1880

Buried:

Parents: Thomas Jefferson and Matilda (Puckett) Smith

Children:

- 1. James Sidney Medley
- 2. Pinkney Medley
- 3. William Riley Medley
- 4. Napolean Medley
- 5. George W. Medley
- 6. Alvin C. Medley
- 7. John A. Medley
- 8. Octavo Medley
- 9. Roxie A. Medley
- 10. Melvina L. Medley
- 11. Columbus Medley

2nd Married: Fannie Childress in 9 March 1893 in Putnam County, Tennessee

Born: about 1861 in Putnam County, Tennessee **Died:** 1898 in Putnam County, Tennessee

Buried:

Parents: Possibly Edmond Pendleton and Louisa (Stewart) Childress/Childers

Children:

1. Clarence Medley

3rd Married: Sarah (Merritt) Garner in November 1898 in Putnam County, Tennessee

Born: January 1840 **Died:** 5 April 1915 -1920

Buried:

Parents: John and Nancy (Tibbs) Merritt **Divorced:** 1899 in Putnam County, Tennessee

Widow of: John Garner

RELATIVES WHO SERVED

- **Brother:** James Medley 16th Tennessee Infantry CSA
- **Brother:** John Medley 16th Tennessee Infantry CSA
- **Brother-in-law:** Walton Smith 7th Arkansas Infantry CSA
- Brother-in-law: Alvin Smith 25th Tennessee Infantry CSA
- **Brother-in-law:** Timothy Smith 4th Tennessee (Murray's) Cavalry & 22nd Tennessee (Murray's) Infantry Battalion & 1st Tennessee Mounted Infantry
- Brother-in-law: Alvin B. Merritt 7th Tennessee Cavalry

MILITARY INFORMATION

1st Tennessee Mounted Infantry Company I USA

ABSTRACT:

• Entered the Service as a Private and left service as a Private

· Age: 30

Born: Jackson County, TNEnlisted: 1 Aug 1864 in Carthage

Eyes: BlackHair: DarkComplexion: FairHeight: 5' 10"

Mar & Apr 1865: Present

Mustered Out: 22 Jul 1865 in Nashville

· Enlistment Papers

US PENSION APPLICATION

Invalid: 646,127, Certificate: 495,576Download A Copy of the Pension

CENSUS DATA

1850 Census: Jackson County, TN Page 252
1860 Census: DeKalb County, TN, Page 140
1870 Census: DeKalb County, TN, Page 179
1880 Census: DeKalb County, TN, Page 176D
1900 Census: Putnam County, TN, Page 101A
1910 Census: Putnam County, TN, Page 212A

Rhonda Frances (Allen) Patton

b. 15 August 1903, Jackson Co., TN – d. 8 March 1926, Bloomington Springs, TN, md Verdie V. Patton. Rhonda Frances (Allen) Patton, d/o **Henry Allen & Etta Pippin**.

Death Place: Putnam County, Tennessee

Civil District # 18

Name: Rhoda Allen Patton

Gender: Female

White Married

Death Date: 08 Mar 1926 Date of Birth: 15 Aug 1903 Age: 22 Years, 6 Months, 23 Days Birthplace: Jackson Co, TN

Occupation: Housekeeping Father's Name: Henry Allen Father's Birthplace: Tennessee Mother's Name: Etta Pippen Mother's Birthplace: Tennessee

Informant: Verdie Patton, Bloomington Springs

Burial: Bloomington Cemetery Date of Burial: 9 Mar 1926 Reference Number: cn 7314

Mrs. A. B. Pippin Obt.

b. unknown – d. January 1912.

PIPPIN, MRS. AB: Mrs. Ab Pippin died Monday and was buried Tuesday in the Bloomington Cemetery. [Date 2/1/1912, Vol. X, No. 5, Page 2]

Jennie Mae (Gentry) Presley

b. 26 March 1897 – d. 9 November 1933, md **Robert Denton Presley**, b. 29 March 1892 – d. 8 November 1951, s/o **Silas Presley** & **Mary J. Farmer**. Jennie Mae (Gentry) Presley, d/o **Bolivar Houston Gentry** (1861-1925) & **Julia Frances Gibson** (1868-1904).

- *See Bolivar Houston Gentry buried in Bloomington Springs Cemetery.
- *See Robert Denton Presley buried in Bloomington Springs Cemetery.

Death entered the home of Denton Presley November 9 and took his wife, Mrs. Genia Gentry Presley who was about 36 years old and had been in bad health for the past year, but only recently had taken to bed. It was hardly realized that her time was so near. It hardly seems right to hear someone speak of Genia was being dead, for she always welcomed you with a smile and such a pleasant disposition and that forgiving spirit. She leaves to mourn her loss her husband; 4 children, Charles, Cecil Ray, Houston and Vera Jean; 2 sisters, Mrs. Jeff Majors, Hartsville; Mrs. Oscar Presley, Baxter; one brother, Charlie Gentry, Flynn's Creek.

Robbie May Presley

b. 28 August 1915, Putnam Co., TN – d. 28 August 1915, s/o **Robert Denton Presley** (1892-1951) & **Jeannie Mae Gentry** (1897-1933).

Certificate: #145

Deceased: Robbie May Presley

Birth: 28 Aug 1915

Birth Place: Putnam County Death: 28 Aug 1915 Father: Robert V. Presley Birth Place: Putnam County Mother: Jenie Gentry Birth Place: Putnam County Cemetery: Bloomington Springs

Robert Denton Presley

b. 29 March 1892 – d. 8 November 1951, md on the 23rd of March 1913, Putnam Co., TN to **Jeannie Mae (Gentry) Presley**, b. 26 March 1897 – d. 9 November 1933, TN, d/o **Bolivar S. Gentry** (1861-1925) & **Julia Frances Gibson** (1868-1904). Robert Denton Presley, s/o **Silas Benjamin Presley** (1863-1931) & **Mary J. Farmer**.

*See Jennie Mae (Gentry) Presley buried in Bloomington Springs Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 155, #613 - Mr. Denton Presley married 23 March 1913, Putnam Co., TN to Miss Jeanie Gentry).

(1930 census 18th Civil Dist., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 43- **Robert D. Presley** is head of household, 37 yrs. old, TN, md to **Jeanie M.**, 33 yrs. old, TN. Children: Charles W., 9 yrs. old; Cecil R., 6 yrs. old & Willard H. Presley, 2 11/12 yrs. old. All born in TN).

(1940 census Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 52 - **Robert Presley** is head of household, 48 yrs. old, widow. Children: Charles, 19 yrs. old; Cecil, 16 yrs. old; Willard, 13 yrs. old & Vera J. Presley, 8 yrs. old. All born in TN).

George C. Proffitt

b. 11 December 1835, TN – d. 26 May 1901, Putnam Co., TN, md **Martha Jane** (**Slagle**), b. 13 February 1840, TN – d. 9 January 1922, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Frederick Slagle** (1808-1885) & **Martha M. Palmer** (1809-1885).

Source: FHL Film 1255275 National Archives Film T9-1275 Page 158C

Dwl: 136

on	Sex	Marr	Race	Age	Birthplace
Self	M	M	W	44	TN
rFa: TN	Mo: T	N			
Wife	F	M	W	40	TN
Fa: VA	AMo: V	Ά			
Dau	F	S	W	21	TN
Fa: TN	Mo: T	N			
Son	M	M	W	21	TN
Fa: TN	Mo: T	N			
Dau	F	S	W	18	TN
Fa: TN	Mo: T	N			
Son	M	S	W	16	TN
Fa: TN	Mo: T	N			
Dau	F	S	W	11	TN
Fa: TN	Mo: T	N			
ΓSon	M	S	W	9	TN
Fa: TN	Mo: T	N			
Son	M	S	W	7	TN
Fa: TN	Mo: T	N			
Sister	F		W	30	TN
Fa: TN	Mo: T	N			
	Self r Fa: TN Wife Fa: VA Dau Fa: TN Son Fa: TN Son Fa: TN Son Fa: TN Con Fa: TN	Self M r Fa: TN Mo: T Wife F Fa: VAMo: V Dau F Fa: TN Mo: T Son M Fa: TN Mo: T Dau F Fa: TN Mo: T Son M Fa: TN Mo: T Son M Fa: TN Mo: T Dau F Fa: TN Mo: T Dau F Fa: TN Mo: T Son M Fa: TN Mo: T	Self M M rFa: TN Mo: TN Wife F M Fa: VAMo: VA Dau F S Fa: TN Mo: TN Son M M Fa: TN Mo: TN Dau F S Fa: TN Mo: TN Son M S Fa: TN Mo: TN Dau F S Fa: TN Mo: TN Son M S Fa: TN Mo: TN Dau F S Fa: TN Mo: TN Dau F S Fa: TN Mo: TN Son M S Fa: TN Mo: TN Son M S Fa: TN Mo: TN Son M S Fa: TN Mo: TN	Self M M W rFa: TN Mo: TN Wife F M W Fa: VAMo: VA Dau F S W Fa: TN Mo: TN Son M M W Fa: TN Mo: TN Dau F S W Fa: TN Mo: TN Son M S W Fa: TN Mo: TN Dau F S W Fa: TN Mo: TN Dau F S W Fa: TN Mo: TN Dau F S W Fa: TN Mo: TN Son M S W Fa: TN Mo: TN	Self M M W 44 rFa: TN Mo: TN Wife F M W 40 Fa: VAMo: VA W 21 Dau F S W 21 Fa: TN Mo: TN Son M W 21 Fa: TN Mo: TN Son W 18 Fa: TN Mo: TN Son M S W 16 Fa: TN Mo: TN TO TO

Martha Jane (Slagle) "M. J." Proffitt

b. 13 February 1840 – d. 9 January 1922, Putnam Co., TN. 'Tho lost to sight to memory dear'

Mercellie Schmehorn

b. 1861, Jackson Co., TN – d. 13 March 1920.

Certificate: #329

Deceased: Mercillie Schemehorn

Birth: 1861

Birth Place: Jackson County

Death: 13 Mar 1920 Father: Joe Nemore

Birth Place: Jackson County

Mother: Jane Hlem

Birth Place: Jackson County Cemetery: Bloomington Springs

Martha J. Stockton

b. 1852 – d. 28 January 1905.

Samaul Stone

b. October 1913 – d. unknown.

Judah Ann "Judy" (Farley) Swan

b. 25 March 1836, Putnam Co., TN – d. 24 April 1914, Putnam Co., TN, md **Samuel O. Swan**, b. 9 December 1832, TN – d. 2 February 1887. Judah A. Swan, d/o **Jesse Farley**, b. 15 March 1787 – d. 5 October 1862 & **Elizabeth (possibly Collins) Farley**, b. 2 January 1813 – 15 April 1883, both buried in the Ditty Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

Death Place: Putnam County, Tennessee Civil District # 18, Bloomington Springs

Name: Judia A. Swan Gender: Female

White Widowed

Death Date: 24 April 1914 Date of Birth: 25 March 1836

Cause of Death: Chronic Rheumatism and heart failure

Age: 78 Years

Birthplace: Putnam County Occupation: Housekeeping Father's Name: Jessee Farley

Father's Birthplace: Putnam County, Tennessee Mother's Name: not known (*Elizabeth*)

Mother's Birthplace: Virginia

Informant: R. S. Gentry, Bloomington Springs

Burial: Bloomington Cemetery Date of Burial: 25 April 1914 Reference Number: 47218 File N. 86

(1850 census 12th Civil Dist., Jackson Co., TN: Dwl: 307 - **Jesse Farley** is head of household, 64 yrs. old, NC, md to **Elizabeth**, 40 yrs. old, NC. Children: Martha, 13 yrs. old, TN & **Judah Farley**, 11 yrs. old, TN)

(1860 census 16th Civil Dist., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: **Jesse Farley** is head of household, 77 yrs. old, VA, md to **Elizabeth**, 46 yrs. old. Children: Juda Ann Farley, 22 yrs. old, TN. Also living in the household: **James Collins, 92 yrs. old, SC**).

(1870 census 16th Civil Dist., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 21 - **S. O. Swan** is head of household, 38 yrs. old, TN, farmer, md to **Juda A**., 34 yrs. old, TN. Child: **Margaret E. Swan**, 3 yrs. old, TN. Also living in the household; James B. Phillips, working on farm, 11 yrs. old, TN; John Bennett, farm laborer, 25 yrs. old, TN & **Elizabeth Farley**, **55 yrs. old**, **VA**, domestic servant).

Census Place: 1880 District 16, Putnam Co, TN

Source: FHL Film 1255275 National Archives Film T9-1275 Page 114A

Dwl: 323

Relation Sex Race Age Birthplace Marr S.O. SWAN Self M M W 52 TN Farmer Fa: TN Mo: TN Occ: Ann SWAN Wife F TN M Occ: Keeping House Fa: NC Mo: TN Margaret SWAN Dau F S W 13 TN Fa: ---Mo: ---

(1900 census 16th Civil Dist., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 40 - **William R. S. Gentry** is head of household, 38 yrs. old, b. January 1862, TN, md 19 yrs. to **Magga E.,** 33 yrs. old, b. September 1866, TN, 8 children born, 7 children living. Children: Fraser A., 17 yrs. old, b. July 1883; Mertle M., 12 yrs. old, b. February 1887; Mary J., 11 yrs. old, b. March 1889; Willi H., 8 yrs. old, b. June 1891; Martha C., 6 yrs. old, b. August 1893; Jessey G., 4 yrs. old, b. January 1896 & Clausha Gentry, 1 yr. old, b. December 1898. All born in TN. Also living in the household: **Judy A. Swan, mother-in-law**, 64 yrs. old, b. March 1836, TN, widow, (parents both born in TN).

(1910 census 18th Civil Dist., Front Street, Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 168 - **William R. S. Gentry** is head of household, 47 yrs. old, TN, md 29 yrs. to **Maggie E.,** 43 yrs. old, TN, 10 children born, 7 children living. Children: William H., 18 yrs. old; Martha C., 16 yrs. old; Jessie G., 14 yrs. old & Clantha M. Gentry, 11 yrs. old. All born in TN. Also living in the household: **Juda A. Swan, mother-in-law**, 74 yrs. old, TN, widow, 1 child born, 1 child living).

Maudie Pearl Tilley

b. 7 May 1892 – d. 15 July 1893, d/o **H. M. & H. R. Tilley**.

'Our darling one has gone before to greet us on the blissful shore'

Calanthha L. Vaughan

b. 1 April 1886 – d. 28 May 1886.

Clana Lee Vaughan

b. 29 May 1909 – d. 29 May 1909.

Budded on earth to bloom in heaven'

Lloyd Vaughn

b. 9 August 1905 – d. 17 June 1915, s/o **A. J. & M. E. Vaughn**.

Robert A. Vaughn

b. 15 August 1887 – d. 8 August 1888.

Veris M. Vaughn

b. 27 August 1883 – d. 28 May 1887.

William Cull Vaughan

b. 30 July 1855, TN – d. 15 November 1944, md **Nancy J. (Gentry) Vaughan**, b. 15 April 1852, Jackson Co., TN – d. 16 November 1926, d/o **Meredith Jurdan Gentry** (1823-1897) & **Frances Ann Shanks** (1828-1890). William Cull Vaughan, s/o **Amos Vaughn** & **Harriett L. Shanks** (1836-1895).

Census Place: 1880 District 17, Putnam Co., TN

Source: FHL Film 1255275 National Archives Film T9-1275 Page 199A

Dwl: 177

Relation Sex Marr Race Age Birthplace

William C. VAUGHNSelf M M W 25 TN

Occ: Farming Fa: TN Mo: VA

Nancy J. VAUGHN Wife F M W 28 TN

Occ: Keeping House Fa: TN Mo: VA

Rutha F. VAUGHN Dau F S W 3 TN

Fa: TN Mo: TN

Amos J. VAUGHN Son M S W 9M TN

Fa: TN Mo: TN

Baby York

b. 13 October 1891 – d. 13 October 1891.

Carrie L. York

b. 1 May 1899 – d. 14 March 1921.

Eolus Mallalien York

b. 7 January 1893, Smith Co., TN – d. 20 April 1926, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **Isaac Ewin York** (1864-1936) & **Mary Alice Anderson** (1867-1906).

Ewin J. York

b. 18 December 1901 – d. 17 February 1927, s/o **Isaac Ewin York** (1864-1936) & **Mary Alice Anderson** (1867-1906).

Isaac Ewin York

b. 22 August 1864, TN – d. 25 February 1936, TX, md **Mary Alice (Anderson) York**, b. 11 February 1867, TN – 12 July 1906. Isaac Ewin York, s/o **Isaac Jefferson York** (1811-1880) & **Rhoda Riddle** (1830-1914).

(1900 census 18th Civil Dist., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 37 - **Isaac York** is head of household, 35 yrs. old, b. August 1864, md 10 yrs. to **Alice**, 32 yrs. old, b. February 1867, 5 children born, 4 children living. Children: Ealus, 7 yrs. old, b. January 1893; Virgil, 5 yrs. old, b. March 1895; Ethel, 3 yrs. old, b. April 1897 & Crris York, 1 yr. old, b. May 1899. All born in TN).

James Alonzo York

b. 28 January 1903 – d. 31 December 1923, s/o **Isaac Ewin York** (1864-1936) & **Mary Alice Anderson** (1867-1906).

Rhoda (Riddle) York

b. 1 December – d. 14 December 1914, md Isaac Jefferson York, b. 1811, TN – d. May 1880, KY. Rhoda (Riddle) York, d/o Isaac Riddle & Catherine Johnson.

R. Ethel York

b. 5 April 1897 – d. 30 July 1921, d/o **Isaac Ewin York** (1864-1936) & **Mary Alice Anderson** (1867-1906).

Virgil B. York,

b. 12 March 1895, TN – d. 13 August 1975, md **Berta (Tallent) York**, b. 13 November 1895 – d. 13 August 1975. Virgil B. York, s/o **Isaac Ewin York** (1864-1936) & **Mary Alice Anderson** (1867-1906).

*See more Putnam Co., TN Cemeteries at: http://www.ajlambert.com